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Headteacher’s News

Celebrating Our Ofsted Success

Dear Parents and Carers,

Following our recent Ofsted inspection, I want to take this
opportunity to highlight more of the glowing feedback we received.
The report reflects the incredible hard work and dedication of our
entire school community.

The inspection team commended the high expectations that staff set
for our pupils, noting that “most pupils behave very well because
staff have high expectations and use consistent routines and
strategies.” Pupils were praised for their focus in class, with
inspectors commenting that “pupils typically pay close attention to
their teachers. They enjoy learning because teachers make lessons
interesting.”

Our Early Years provision was also celebrated for its inclusive
approach and strong foundations. Inspectors recognized that “staff
work closely with parents, carers and professionals to provide the
support children need to learn well,” particularly noting how well we
support pupils with English as an additional language or SEND.

The support provided to pupils in our resource bases stood out as a
key strength. Inspectors highlighted how “teachers quickly learn the
preferred ways that pupils use to communicate” and how this
enables pupils to sustain focus and achieve their potential.

Finally, our emphasis on personal development was praised, with
inspectors acknowledging that “staff help pupils recognize and
manage their feelings” and ensure that every child is treated with
“utmost kindness and care.”

This report is a testament to the commitment, resilience, and shared
values of everyone in our school community. We remain committed
to building on these successes and striving for even greater
outcomes for our pupils.

Thank you for your ongoing support and for being such an integral
part of Priory School’s success.
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Friday 20th December: 

This will be the last day of term and school will be finish at
1.30pm. 

Lunch will be served as normal so please ensure you pre
order lunches or please send in a packed lunch. Lunches can
still be ordered as normal in class as well. 

Friday will also be a non-school uniform day.
.
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Attendance

Weekly attendance percentages - W/C 18th November

Year 1 - 90.6%
Year 2 - 91.8%
Year 3 - 88.1%
Year 4 - 88.1%
Year 5 - 94.0% 
Year 6 - 95.8%
 
Congratulations to 6Darwin with 97% the highest
attendance this week!

Whole School - 90.8%
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Important dates:

Click here to link to the
school calendar

Click here to see term dates
for 2024-2025

Leaflets and letters:

Please click here to go to our
leaflets page on the website

and choose external providers

Sign of the week:

Human Rights

https://youtu.be/qlVdnsHQ3tI
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https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2024/10/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2022/07/
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https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/latest-news-and-letters-home/
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Year 1 - 13th December 2024
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Peek at the Week
Year 3— 13th December 2024 

Important Dates / Reminders Our Learning 
18.12.24 Priory Christmas Lunch

20.12.24—Last day of term finish at 1:30pm

06.01.25 INSET Day

07.01.25 Spring term starts

09.01.25 3 Jenner swimming lesson

HOMEWORK

Please read with your child for at least 15 minutes 
every day and record this in their reading record. 
Ideas for reading at home can include reading a li-
brary book, a book from school or home, reading a 
bedtime story or following a recipe among other 
opportunities! Books can also be read online at 
https://www.collinshub.co.uk/login/

Please practise number bonds and multiplication 
tables with your child. Times Tables Rockstars: 
https://ttrockstars.com/

Don’t forget that your child needs to wear the cor-
rect PE uniform to school each Monday. 

3x tables.

Next week, we have a fun week packed full of 
Christmas events and will also be learning 
about the Christmas story in RE. 

This week, we began a Design and Technology
unit where we will have the opportunity to
make our own seasonal decorations. We each
designed a decoration and then practised our
sewing techniques to create it. 

In English, we had a special visitor to inspire our 
independent report about tortoises. 

In Maths lessons we have been working on our 

 

Year 3 had a wonderful Christmas Jumper 
Day last Friday. 

Thank you to everyone who came 

and supported our first 

Priory Christmas Market! 

Word of the Week: curiosity 

Follow this link to find more super daily activities: www.morningchallenge.co.uk/ 

Contact us: year3@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 

10

https://ttrockstars.com/


11



12



Year 6 Peek at the Week
Friday 13th December 2024 

Important Dates /Reminders Our Learning 

Y6 Art: 

This week, in art, we finished our symbolism unit by creating a
collage inspired by Elizabeth II. We used a range of materials
and layered them. 

We then started our geography unit on the continents, 
researching key features of each continent and then 
looking at biomes and climates. 

In English, we explored more of Macbeth in detail, learning
how to empathise with the characters. We also began to look
at the poem Double, Double Toil and Trouble. 

In maths, we started our new topic on measurement. We 
enjoyed a practical lesson on measurement and focused 
on converting metric measures. 

Next week, in geography, we will compare developed and 
developing countries, looking at how that links to where 
the world’s natural resources are. 

We will then start our RE unit on Christianity, building 
on our learning from the Church visit. 
In English, we will be composing and publishing our 
own poems inspired by Double, Double Toil and Trouble. 

In maths, we will complete our topic on converting units 
by learning how to calculate with metric measures. We 
will also enjoy some fun Christmas maths activities. 

18.12.24: Christmas Lunch/ Party

20.12.24: Christmas Holidays (finish by 
1:30pm) 

Thursdays: Wear the correct PE uniform to 

school. Please bring in a water bottle. 

Thursdays: Spelling quiz. Homework due: 

  
  

 Times tables practice on TTRS 

Reading record x3 

Spellings x1 

PSHRE Focus: Celebrating Difference. In PSHRE this term, we will learn to accept that everyone is                       
different and understand that there are different perceptions of ’normal’. By the end of the unit, we will

know how to help someone who is being bullied and explain ways in which one person or a group can have
power over others. We will learn the importance of using kind words by appreciating people for who they

are. 

 Child of the week: 

6 Attenborough: Faryal 6 Anning: Finn 6 Darwin: Mahnoor 

Word of the Week: guarantee 

Follow this link to find more super daily activities: www.morningchallenge.co.uk/ 

Contact us: year6@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 

13



Choir News!
Congratulations to our wonderful choir, who performed last week
both to open the Priory Christmas Market, and also as part of the
Community Carol Service at St Peter’s Church in Burnham last
Tuesday evening. For many of the children, these were their very first
performances with the choir so we are very proud of them. Thank
you to parents and carers who enabled their children to be there to
sing on these occasions, and to staff who offered their support.

Young Voices
Now that our festive performances are complete, we have returned
to practising our songs for Young Voices at the beginning of
February. This will come around before we know it! There are a lot of
songs to learn, which have to be known off by heart, so please take
the opportunity to encourage your child to listen and sing along
with the songs over the Christmas break. If you have ordered tickets
or t-shirts, they should be with us at school to distribute in January.

Spotify playlist link:
https://open.spotify.com/artist/39qcKoWHfI0pApSKFaoYhY?
si=hxBJYUr2TBKX8AY6xaIOZA

If you haven’t already, please sign up to the Young Voices website
known as the YV Music Room using this link, where you can add your
child and they can practise the songs and dance moves:
https://yvmusicroom.com/auth/parent/register-referral?
code=NzEyMi8xNzI2MDUzNjI1

We shall resume choir again on the first Friday of term!
Mrs Shaw

Music News
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The Creative Academy - A Christmas Carol

On the 5th of December, students from Year 5 and 6 were invited
to watch a special performance of ‘A Christmas Carol’ courtesy of
The Creative Academy! This incredible show retold the classic
tale of Scrooge through the medium of dance, utilising an array
of dance styles such as Jazz, Hip Hop and Contemporary to retell
the beloved story in an original way. 

The Creative Academy kindly provided us with free tickets for the
show as a thank you for Priory’s performance at the SSSPAN
Dance Festival in April, so thank you Creative Academy! Also, a
massive thank you again to all the students who participated in
the festival, including last year’s Year 6s who could not be with
us, we are incredibly proud of you all!

The children very much enjoyed the show, and the staff and
performers at the Academy were incredibly motivational. They
inspired the children to continue dancing and performing
themselves, which is exactly what Priory will be doing at the
SSSPAN Dance Festival in 2025, so see you then!
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Priory Friends

Our Christmas Market was a great success - the children had
a wonderful time! We all had a chance to get together and
raise around £2000 which will be used for projects in the
school. 

Thanks go to so many people but Natasha, Teresa, Iram and
Nagina from Priory Friends did an amazing job of bringing
things together. Sarah, Sandy, Mil, Josh, Shanice, Emma and
Jo from the staff team worked incredibly hard. A special
thank go to the choir and Mrs Shaw for their lovely singing
and of course to all the staff, parents and pupils who helped,
donated, bought raffle tickets and supported and
encouraged us all. 

We need to think about next year - did you like having the
event on a Friday afternoon? We were less ambitious than in
previous years - what did you miss and what might be
changed? 
The Priory Friends team need a bit of a rest over the holiday
period but would love to involve some other parents - get in
touch or come along to our next coffee afternoon
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https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/police-south-east-cyber-
77121396093?msockid=3fb8d83249c56af73279ca544dc5643f




